
Received by

Fee Amount

Receipt #

AFTER FOURTEEN YEARS $150.00

REQUEST FOR
EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE PROOF OF BENEFICIAL USE

STATE OF UTAH
CHANGE NO.: a18651 (57-7479)
APPLICANT: Emigration Improvement District

PO Box 58945
Salt Lake City, UT  84158

Provide all information requested below:

Office Use Only
Proof Due Date:

Lapse Date:
Reinstate Date: Priority Date brought down to:

Initials:
Remarks:

14 Year End Date:
50 Year End Date:

Return to: Division of Water Rights * 1594 W. North Temple Suite 220 P.O. Box 146300, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6300 * (801) 538-7240

Extension Request

Priority Date brought down to:

ONLINE

22-06523

December 31, 2022
December 31, 2022

December 18, 2012
December 18, 2048

SCANNED

RECEIVED
DEC 30, 2022

WATER RIGHTS
ONLINE

Construction completed to date:
see attachment

Work completed since last extension:
see attachment

Reasons why the project has not been completed:
see attachment

Estimated time for completion of project:
10 years

Pursuant to Section 73-3-12, Utah Code Annotated 1953 (as amended), request is made for EXTENSION OF TIME to file
proof of beneficial use.  I assert that to the best of my knowledge all information provided herein is true and complete.
I assert that I am the applicant or I have been granted authority to make this request on behalf of the applicant.

Don Barnett December 30, 2022

APPLICANT or REPRESENTATIVE Date

801-292-4662

Telephone Number



Attachment to: 
Request for Extension of Time 
 
Change Application:  a18651 (57-7479) 
 
Filed by: 
EMIGRATION IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 
 
The Emigration Improvement District is a public water supply entity created in 1968 to supply 
water to the residents in Emigration Canyon.  It holds several water rights, including this one, to 
meet the current and future needs of its residents.  The District acquired this water right in 
2007 as part of its take-over of the ailing Freeze Creek Water Company.  The District has 
expanded its system and sources over the years to meet the needs of its residents.  The District 
has drilled four wells which are used in its system.  This water right is associated with the 
District’s Freeze Creek Well #1 which continues to be used in the system.  The system will 
continue to be expanded to meet the needs of its residents as there is need and as the 
residents are able to afford the needed expansions 
 
Construction completed to date: 
To date four productions wells have been completed. The Freeze Creek Well #1 contemplated 
by this change application has been completed and water is being used from the well in the 
water system. 
 
Work completed since the last extension:   
Since the last extension request the District has drilled its Upper Freeze Creek Well at the cost 
of more than $1.5 million and the water is presently being used in the system. 
 
Reasons why the project has not been completed: 
Construction of projects in Emigration Canyon is very expensive due to relatively long distances 
between connections and other factors such as narrow access and rock outcrops.  The District is 
continually seeking financing to assist the residents in the development of the system.  The 
District is both using and holding this water right to meet the reasonable future requirements 
of the public.  Therefore, the District requests that the State Engineer approve a ten-year 
extension of time as it further expands and develops its system. 

SCANNED


